Honorable President and Members                                            December 10, 2021
  of the City Council of Baltimore
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

              
 Re:   City Council Bill 21-0102- Building Permits-Disposal Plan Requirement (The John F. Chalmers Act) 

 Dear President and City Council Members:

           The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 21-0102 for form and legal sufficiency.  This bill is for the purpose of requiring certain holders of permits issued by the Department of Housing and Community Development to submit a disposal plan with their permit application and for requiring permit holders to submit proof of disposal to the Department within a certain period of time after the permit work has concluded.  The bill also provides for enforcement by ECB citation.
   
             This bill requires that applicants for permits under the International Building Code, as adopted by Baltimore City, include in their application a detailed disposal plan.  The plan must indicate the site where waste and refuse from the worksite will be disposed of, how it will be transported to the disposal site and any other relevant information regarding the proper and legal disposal of the waste from the work site.  The applicant must also provide proof of proper disposal to the Building Official within 30 days from the completion of the work at the site. The requirements of the bill can be enforced by an ECB citation carrying a fine of $250.  
          
           City Council Bill 21-0102 is within the authority of the City Council to enact. The Law Department, therefore, approves Council Bill 21-0102 for form and legal sufficiency.
 

Sincerely,

[image: ]
Elena R. DiPietro
Chief Solicitor










Cc:        James Shea, City Solicitor
              Darnell Ingram, Deputy Solicitor
             Stephen Salsbury, Chief of Staff
             Natasha Mehu, Director. MOGR
	 Nina Themelis, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
             Matthew Stegman, President’s Office
             Nikki Thompson, President’s Legislative Liaison
             Ashlea Brown, Special Solicitor
	 Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
             Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
             Dereka Bolden, Assistant Solicitor
	 Avery Aisenstark

             
	        CITY OF BALTIMORE

BRANDON M. SCOTT,
Mayor
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DEPARTMENT OF LAW
DANA P. MOORE, ACTING CITY SOLICITOR
100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET 
SUITE 101, CITY HALL
BALTIMORE, MD 21202
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